
 
Regional District #4 Board of Education  
 
 
Budget Workshop 2 March 2020  
 
 
Minutes  
 
Attendance: Jane Cavanaugh, Dr Jennifer Clark, Lori Ann Clymas Dr Rick Daniels, DG Fitton, Kate Sandmann, 
John Stack and Paula Weglarz  
 
Administration: Brian White, Dr Kristina Martineau, Richard Huot, Sarah Smalley, Mike Barile and Matt 
Espinosa. 
 
This budget workshop was called to order at 6:00 pm by Kate Sandmann  
 
Superintendent of Schools Brian White updated the board on changes that were made to the Capital Reserve 
Fund and to the Co-op Athletics budgets. 
 
Audience of Citizens:  There were several persons that attended the workshop and commented on the 
following: 
 
Charles and Alexis Della Rocco addressed the board about a student / staff issue in the music department. 
 
Theresa McPherson spoke about the UCONN accreditation for Spanish 4. 
 
A letter was presented from Bonnie Brenneman which contrasted the IB vs traditional students.  The letter 
also included comments referencing the UCONN Spanish course. 
 
Jim Carey spoke about budget information for athletics and compliance with Title IX. 
 
Mike Hammond discussed the topic of the Construction Fund account vs General Funds. 
 
Richard Strauss commented on the upcoming completion of the 2018 – 2019 audit. 
 
 
A motion was made by DG Fitton and seconded by Paula Weglarz to adjourn this workshop.  
This budget workshop was adjourned at 7:30 pm.  
 
 

 
 
 
Richard R. Daniels, Jr  

Secretary Region 4 BOE 


